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Special Meeting 2002 The Special Meeting took place on 14 October 2002 at the DeVere University Arms 

Hotel, Cambridge, UK, under the Chairmanship of Prof. Bo Fernholm (Sweden).   

The primary purpose of the meeting was to reconsider the issue of catch limits for the 
aboriginal subsistence catch of bowhead whales. No new limits had been agreed at the 
54th Annual Meeting.  In addition it had been agreed to include an item on an interim 
relief allocation for Japanese coastal whaling. This had also been on the agenda of the 
54th Annual Meeting  (and a number of previous meetings). 

  
Icelandic membership 

As at the last two Annual Meetings, the major item discussed in the morning 
concerned the adherence of Iceland to the Convention with a reservation to Paragraph 
10(e). That paragraph refers to what is popularly termed the ‘moratorium’ on 
commercial whaling.   

There was again a difference of views as to whether the Commission should accept 
Iceland’s reservation. After a series of procedural votes, the Commission agreed by 19 


